MINUTES OF WESTGATE-ON-SEA STEERING COMMITTEE 

MEETING OF 10TH OCTOBER 2017
AT THE BAKEHOUSE AT 7-15 PM


Present: Cllr Hannah Scott, Cllr Pauline O Connor, Cllr Joanna Cornford, Cllr Neville Hudson, Rosalind Morton, Matthew Scott, Matthew White, Dennis, Jean & Roger Harcourt, Max & Katie Tillings.

Apologies: Emma Dawson, Martyn Pennington, David Morrish



            A warm welcome to new members that joined us from 
            Garlinge.

1. Declaration of Interests: No interests declared.

2. Minutes from the 12th September: Minutes Accepted.

Summary of Actions

Action: Cllr Hannah Scott to contact Adrian Verrall (Strategic Planning Manager) in reference to any further developments on the new housing development plan in Westgate and with regards to meeting the possible developers (Millwood Homes?).
Action: Mathew White to provide computer design 
                Drawings for green space of new housing development plan.
Action: Cllr Pauline O Connor to create 5 key points with reference to 
                Statistics relating to the homes for older persons (assisted housing) as part of the new housing Development plan.
Action: Mathew White to contact Piggy Bank to verify Matthew Scott.

Action: Matthew Scott to collate statistics of young persons within 
                Westgate.
Action: Cllr Joanna Cornford to put Minutes up in Bakehouse.

Action: Cllr Pauline O Connor to ask Westgate Town Council of the 
                Group could use new offices for Meetings.
Action: David Morrish to define what consultancy service we will be 
                Asking Angelia to provide for inclusions in the phase 3 
                Application.
Action: David Morrish to report back on the Infrastructure Plan
Action: Cllr Joanna Cornford to contact Martyn Pennington with 
                Reference to the Victorian canopy in the town.
Action: Ray Taylor to contact the Westgate & Westbrook residents 
                Association to put minutes up on site.

3. Update on actions taken from last meeting:


· Cllr Pauline O Connor - contacted the Grant Fund with  
Reference to the over Spend and is awaiting approval.
· David Morrish - has looked at the survey and infrastructure 
Plan, and would like to spend more time on it.
· Cllr Hannah Scott - invited Neville Hudson to attend meeting.
· Katie - provided brochure on retirement villages that was handed round to all.
· Rosalind Morton - provided the group with her statistics taken from the Doctors surgery in Westgate.
· Cllr Pauline O Connor - provided a spreadsheet of statistics to the group of statistics.
· Matt Scott - made contact with Local nurseries in the area, and invited a representive to attend the steering group meetings.


A discussion took place regarding the developments and who will develop them. Possible developers are Millwood Homes, Doug Brown is the Planning Manager acting for Quex estates. 

4. Neville Hudson joined the meeting:

Neville Hudson explained that the Council had sought land from Landowners as part of the Local Plan process. Quex offered up some land and now Doug Brown is the Consultant.
He suggested that the Neighbourhood plan was to enable the community to discuss what they would like from the developer. Birchington has 4 major sites 1 of which is owned by Quex.
3 different companies made a presentation in a meeting with Birchington Parish Council. The area around Brooksend Hill would have 700 houses. Neville felt the site line for this particular scheme was too square and should have softer lines. 
It was suggested that they would like a Holiday Village for the Elderly to include Doctors Surgeries with add-ons for community use, Cycle paths with green space.
Birchington parish council thought that the designs that they have seen so far were rather sympathetic to their views .
Cllr Neville had made 3 key points about the housing: Aesthetics, Energy Conservation and Water harvesting.

New Build discussion:
            Garlinge would like softening of lines on the new    
            Development plan, which is the first priority on their list.
Mathew White suggested that Birchington was most advanced with there new development plan, and goes on to say that he was most concerned about the green space surrounding the development. Mathew white said that a Mr John Elvish might be a good person to speak to.
Cllr Hannah Scott stated that the Westgate steering committee has no spare funds available to employ any further consultants, so Garlinge will have to contact the Margate Neighbourhood plan group to ask about applying for funding that the MNP is entitled to if they are thinking of employing a consultant. MNP is able to apply for further funding because they have over 500 houses allocated in their plan, where as Westgate strictly only has approx. 300 houses inside the Westgate boarder.
Cllr Pauline O Connor said that she backs on to the fields and she and others want see green space and soft edging. She also stated concerns that we still have not been able to get a meeting with Quex,
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Rosalind Morton – Suggested that her recent statistics taken from the Doctors surgery in Westgate would suggest that there are more Elderly People than average in Westgate especially those over the age of 100.
And asks the Question “What type of housing would entice me to move out of my home and therefore free it up for younger people?”. 
Cllr Pauline O Connor stated that her statics showed that Pensioners made up 11% of the Community and Couples without Children made up 10 % of the Population.
Mathew White said that the Ursuline School are currently looking to extend their buildings, to allow for more spaces for pupils at their school with the help of KCC, that expansion is for the population now, what will happen down the line??
Cllr Scott explained for the population projections: the population is to go up within Thanet by 1000 people per year. Before the year 2000 there was a negative birth rate of 500 people in Thanet and so the influx of 1000 people only added up to 5000 per year.  Now we do not have a negative birth rate ( it is actually about + 10) and therefore the 1000 that come to Thanet means that the population is increasing by 1000 per year.
With 1000 a year increase this means 20000  people over 20 years. Thanet has always had a natural migration of approximately 1000 people per year and also people have been sent here from London.
Approximately 250 of the 1000 are from overseas and therefore the population projection may reduce slightly with Brexit. 
Mathew White asked “can this amount of people fit into this area”!? Road infrustructure has to be in place first.
It was suggested that 30% of the new development would be for an affordable housing- this is stipulated by TDC. 
Cllr Joanna Cornford made a presentation of her work on the Neighbourhood Plan and passed it around. 
The Group spoke about the New Town planned for Shepway of 12000 homes.
Rosalind Morton suggested Eco Buildings should be included as part of the plan.
Cllr Pauline O Connor stated concerns about access to the new ST1 ad ST2 development.. Cllr Hannah Scott to speak to Adrian Vale with reference to this.
It was suggested that the traffic plan would be separate to that of the housing plan, and that the new road layout at Coffin Corner would elevate traffic from Birchington and Garlinge. And the local plan is due to be realised in January.
Matt Scott told the group that he had been in contact with the Nursery Groups in Westgate and had invited Donnor Davies along from Pre School but unfortunately she could not attend meeting.
Cllr Pauline O’Connor suggested contacting the Youth centre at St. Saviours.

Steering Group Status
Cllr Hannah Scott told the group that we were still acting under the umbrella of the Westgate Town Council. Cllr Pauline O Connor will ask if we can use the councils’ new offices for future meetings.

6. Working Groups

Seafront/ Town Centre – Cllr Joanna Cornford, Matt Scott, Max & Katie Tillings

The Group focused on the image of the area and the problems that these areas face. Cllr Cornford congratulated Max and Katie along with their team of community volunteers for painting the wall and toilet block on the sea front. And commended Max and Katie for paying for the new beach shower that has now been fitted outside of the toilet block on the seafront.
It was suggested that more planters could be installed in the town. The cinema and restaurants bring a lot of people to the town. It was suggested that the library needs to be persevered and become a bigger part of the town, but needs upgrading as Birchington and Margate have. Also to include more technology attracting various age groups of people.
Parking within the area is becoming a major problem; St Mildred’s bay car park should be made free as no one parks there.


Southside/New Build – Cllr Hannah Scott, Cllr Pauline O Connor, Rosalind Morton, Mathew White, Dennis , Roger & Jean Harcourt.

The Group focused on the access for the new development, the issue with protecting ancient buildings within the area, Softening the lines of the new development, encouraging he gardens of the new build to back onto the gardens of the exiting properties, tree protection orders to preserve existing trees, allotment areas with shops and tearooms, green space and play areas with perhaps a community centre in the heart of the Development.
Also suggested was the building of car parking areas/facilities for existing residents.

AOB

Next Meeting: Tues 14th November 2017 7.15 pm (possibly at the new town council offices). 
